
Missions Conference in Portugal 

The Lord recently opened a door for Uttermost Evangelism to minister in Lisbon, Portugal.  We were 
invited by some Brazilian pastors to join them in conducting a mission conference for church leaders.  
Portugal, like all of western Europe, is in desperate need of a revival of Christianity.  The number of 
Protestant Christian churches in Portugal has declined from 1,630 in 2000 to 936 in 2016.  Most of these 
churches are small with an average church membership of less than 50 people.  Less than 1% of  
Portuguese citizens are Protestant Christians 
who attend church regularly.  At the same 
time that Christianity is declining and  
Christian churches are closing by the  
hundreds in Europe, Islam is exploding in 
growth and mosques are being constructed 
everywhere.  It was an honor to encourage and 
train our Portuguese brothers and sisters in 
Christ about how to more effectively share the 
Gospel and reach their countrymen for Christ.  
The Lord also allowed me to preach  
evangelistic messages in several churches, and in all of those services, people accepted Christ.  We also 
built some great relationships with pastors who are interested in partnering with us for a future crusade 
in Portugal.   

 

 
 Volume 6, Issue 3    

May/June 2017 



Crusades in northern Uganda 

On June 6, Carla and I arrived in  
Uganda, East Africa, to begin  
preparing for a summer of crusades.  
We spent the first week getting our 
crusade equipment out of storage,  
servicing both it and the vehicles, and 
loading the equipment for the long 
drive to northern Uganda.  As our  
crusade equipment and Ugandan team 
members headed north, we picked up 
three mission team volunteers from 
the United States who came to help us 
with the first two crusades.  Bro.  
Ronnie Cottingham and his wife  
Beverly along with their  
granddaughter, Colleen Merck, joined 
our crusade team in sharing the  
Gospel.  The first crusade was held in 
Gulu where 612 adults and youth  
accepted Christ along with many  
children.  The second crusade was held 
in Kitgum where over 350 adults and 
youth publicly accepted Christ as their 
Savior along with hundreds of  
children.  These two towns are in the 
area of northern Uganda that was in a 
violent civil war for nearly twenty 
years.  Many of the child soldiers that 
have been depicted in movies and  
documentaries came from these towns 
and this area of Uganda.  We saw and 
talked to young adults that were 
wounded and tortured as children both 
physically and psychologically during 
the war.  It was a blessing to bring the  
healing and freeing Gospel of Jesus 
Christ to people that so desperately 

need the love of Jesus.  Hundreds were 
set free to live an abundant life on 
earth and experience an eternal life in 
heaven when they die.  Praise God for 
the great things He has done. 
 

Bible Conference in Germany 

Prayer Requests  

 

July 13-16 

Crusade 

Nakivale Refugee Camp 

Isingiro, Uganda 

 

 

July 20-23 

Crusade 

Busia, Uganda 

 

*Only a partial ministry list 
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In May, Uttermost 
Evangelism was invited 
by Mentoring Ministry 
East Europe, to conduct 
a Bible conference on 
the "Essentials of the 
Gospel" in Schorndorf, 
Germany.  We are  
excited and humbled 
that the Lord continues 
to open doors around 
the world for us to proclaim and train church leaders in the true 
Gospel of Jesus Christ. 


